DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
OFFICE OF WATER RESOURCES MANAGEMENT COORDINATION

REVISION TO THE NORTHEAST WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT PLAN

TAKE NOTICE that on MAY Oazmﬁ , pursuant to the provisions of the Water Quality
Planning Act, N.J.S.A, 58:11A-1 et seq., and the Statewide Water Quality Management (WQM)
Planning rules (N.J.A.C. 7:15), a revision to the Northeast Water Quality Management Plan in
Morris Plains Borough, Morris County (Program Interest No.: 435442; Activity No.: REV160001)
was adopted by the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (Department). This
revision modifies the Department’s geographic information systems (GIS) representation of the
New Jersey Statewide Sewer Service Area (SSA) mapping within the Borough of Morris Plains,
Morris County to identify Block 41.02, Lot 39.04 and a small portion of Block 41.02, Lot 39, as
SSA of the Butterworth Sewage Treatment Plant (STP). The inclusion of the SSA to the
Butterworth STP on the northeast portion of Block 41.02, Lot 39 will allow for the construction of
a proposed future Morris Plains municipal park facility and return the SSA designation to Block
41.02, Lots 39.04, a 2.5 acre property with an existing single family dwelling currently connected
and served by the Butterworth STP,

As shown on the Morris County Future Wastewater Service Area Map, adopted by the Department
on April 25, 2013, the proposed municipal park property and Block 41.02, Lot 39.04 were shown
as SSA to the Butterworth STP. However, the Department determined that at the time of the
incorporation of the Morris County digitized SSA coverage into the Department’s GIS Statewide
SSA mapping representation, these locations were inadvertently removed. The projected
wastewater flow for the proposed new park facility development, calculated in accordance with
N.JA.C. 7:14A-23.3 has been projected to be 600 gallons per day. No expansion of the
Butterworth STP is necessary to accommodate the new development.

As provided under N.J.A.C. 7:15-3.5(b)1ii, the adoption of this revision is authorized to correct
and update erroneous statements regarding proposed projects identified at the time of the most
recently adopted areawide WQM plan amendment affecting this site.
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